June 8, 2021
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes

The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Doug Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian. Also present were 5 residents.  
The agenda was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting on May 11, 2021.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.

In correspondence Nowicki discussed receiving an email regarding the St Clair County Designated Assessor Kelly Timm.  
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the monthly bills.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  

The fire department report was approved as presented.  Nowicki discussed the upcoming service on the Jaws of Life.  Truck 37 has a pressure relief valve leak and Nowicki will have Apollo inspect it.
The Enforcement Officer’s report there are 2 ongoing blight issues that have been turned over to the attorney.  
In Zoning the Zoning Board of Appeals will have a meeting on June 16th at 7:30 p.m. to discuss and possibly approve a solar panel height variance for the Lake Iris Solar Project.
In citizen’s comments a resident had questions regarding Solar companies approaching and mailing information to residents of Greenwood.  The Township has contacted DTE to verify validity of the letters that have been associated with them.  If any residents have any questions or concerns they should contact the Township.  A letter was read from Brenda Eisele regarding the possibility of using the American Rescue Plan funds to upgrade parking on the west side of the township.  A resident had questions and concerns regarding the Gypsy moth problem.
In new business the Board discussed researching installation of cameras on the Township property in light of the recent vandalism in surrounding parks.  Trustee Krikorian will do some research regarding the best system for the Township property.  O’Brien made a motion to approve the 2021 Request for Local Millage Distribution from the St Clair County Parks and Recreation Commission.  Nowicki seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the renewal of the 2021 MTA Annual dues.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  The Board discussed the current Building fee schedule for Large Scale Solar installations.  In the case of the Large Scale Solar the company must adhere to State and Federal Laws and the responsibility of the inspections are on the company itself and not at the Township Level.  Nowicki made a motion to charge the fees to the company and to deposit the fees into the Township General Fund for any future issues that may occur.  The Building Inspector would not be responsible for any inspections and therefore would not receive the permit fees.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.    
In citizen’s comments residents discussed the different types of camera systems that may be possible.
Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
Meeting Adjourned 8:52 p.m.

Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
